
Attachments:  Project List and Location Map 

November 21, 2024 
 

 

Subject: Advanced Notification – 2025 Water Main Improvements Project 

Property: «ADDRESS» 

 

Dear Property Owner and/or Resident,  

The purpose of this letter is to inform you that water main improvements are scheduled along your street 

during the 2025 construction season. A project list and location map are enclosed for your reference.  The 

street will be resurfaced once the underground water main work is complete.  

Advanced notification is being provided so property owners that are scheduling improvements can plan 

accordingly.  Notably, if you are planning work that will require excavation in the street or parkway, such as 

sewer and water service repairs, it is important to complete the work before the street is resurfaced.   

Property owners and residents should also be aware of impacts to the water service line.  As part of the 

2025 Water Main Improvements Project, the City will be replacing lead service lines from the water main in 

the street to the water meter in the house at no additional direct cost to the property owner. A 

representative from CDM Smith Inc., a consulting engineering firm hired by the City, has started visiting all 

homes on the 2025 Water Main Improvements Project to share information about the program and provide 

the instructions to sign-up. For more information please visit: 

https://www.evanstonleadreplacement.org/annual-water-main-project 

Water main improvement projects generally occur between the months of May to September, with work 

lasting approximately twelve weeks per street, depending on the scope of work.  A detailed newsletter will 

be delivered to all properties on your street with the date that work is scheduled to begin and the contact 

information of the construction supervisors once a contractor has been selected and the work has been 

approved by the City Council.   

Please do not hesitate to contact Bridget Nash if you have any questions or should require any additional 

information at bnash@cityofevanston.org or 847-448-8102. 

Sincerely, 

 

 Bridget Nash 

Lara Biggs, P.E. Bridget Nash, P.E. 

Bureau Chief / City Engineer Senior Project Manager 
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